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Fédération Européenne d’Associations Nationales d'Ingénieurs
European Federation of National Engineering Associations
Féderation Europdischer Nationaler Ingenieurverbénde

FEANI General Assembly Meeting — Valletta, 5 October 2018

Subject:
Reduction of FEANI-shares by NL

Proposal:
For Approval

Background Information:

The attached request for reduction of FEANI-shares (from 4 to 3 shares) was received from
the NL National Member by letter dated 10 November 2017.

Recommendation:

To decide on the reduction of shares from 4 to 3 for the NL National Member.
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Sent by email: secretaniat general@feani crg

The Hague, 10 November 2017

Subject: shares

Ref. Gn120112.B17

Dear FEANI President Prof. José Vieira,

We would like to direct your attention to the following:

After the FEANI GA of 2014, the FEANI NM Italy decided unilaterally it would no longer pay its designated
10 shares, but one share only. This caused FEANI acute financial stress.

In 2015, KIVI aided FEANI in her request to take on another share in order give FEANI some extra support
in her dire financial situation as a result of Italy’s continued refusal to pay for her shares.

Now that Italy, as a National Member, has resumed payment of 10 shares in 2017 and will continue with
payment of 12 shares in 2018 and onwards, this extra financal support is no longer needed. We would
therefore like to terminate our temporary support and return to paying our 3 shares starting 2018.

I look forward to receiving your confirmation.

Kind regards,
Royal Netherlands Society of Engineers KIVI

Micaela dos Ramos CEng
Chief Executive Officer
NM Secretary General to FEANI
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